
 
 
 

City of Benton 
City Council Meeting 
 
APRIL 18, 2022  
The governing body of the City of Benton, Kansas met in regular session at 
7:00 p.m.  Mayor Tyler Gottschalk presided.  Members of the council were 
present as follows: Ross Schoneboom, Curt Ghormley, Travis Swift, Cody 
Smith and Dan Claycamp.  
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Approved Consent Agenda 
Approved Agenda 
 
Public Comment 
Sam Langhoffer, 655 Cedar, spoke against the donation to the CHS After 
Prom Celebration Committee. 
 
Don Hall, 510 Cottonwood, has a complaint about the fence at 490 
Cottonwood 
 
Old Business 
Discussion on the construction of the Prairie Village detention pond.  City 
Engineer Ryan McCune was present for the discussion.  They are working 
on new plans. 
 
New Business 
Presentation by Reece Nichols on the development of Phase III in Prairie 
Village. 
 
Department Reports 
Mayor Gottschcalk – success of Benton Days. 
Chief Moore – radar sign installed and is providing good information 
   
Open Discussion 
Councilman Schoneboom – updates to the city codes have been submitted 
to City Code Financial, LLC. for codification. 



 
 
 

 
Executive Session 
Councilman Schoneboom moved that the governing body recess into 
executive session in accordance with K.S.A.75-4319(b) to discuss non-
elected personnel matters/attorney client privilege.  Further, required to 
attend this session is the Mayor, City Attorney, City Administrator and the 
City Council.  Further, that the governing body return to open session at 
8:35 p.m.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Ghormley.  Motion 
passed 5-0. 
 
Reconvene 
Councilman Claycamp moved to return to open session at 8:35 p.m.  The 
motion was seconded by Councilman Swift.  Motion passed 5-0. 
 
Executive Session 
Councilman Schoneboom moved to recess to Executive Session to continue 
discussion until 8:50 p.m.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Smith.  
Motion passed 5-0. 
 
Reconvene 
Councilman Swift moved to return to open session at 8:49 p.m.  The motion 
was seconded by Councilman Smith.  Motion passed 5-0. 
 
Adjourn 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:56 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 


